
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Press Communiqué 
 

METRO EXPRESS PROJECT 
TRAFFIC SCHEME FOR PHASE 3 – CONVERSION OF VANDERMEERSCH STREET INTO A ONE 

WAY ROAD AND RELOCATION OF EASTERN LINE BUSSES INTO PLACE JEAN CARDINAL 
MARGEOT BUS STATION AT ROSE HILL CENTRAL METRO STATION 

 
The public is hereby informed that construction works pertaining to the Metro Express Project will be carried 
out along Vandermeersch Street at Rose Hill Central Metro Station as from Wednesday 08 September 
2021 and for a period of 24 months.  
 
Accordingly, during that period, Vandermeersch Street will be converted into a single lane, one way road 
from its junction with Rose Hill – Trianon Road (Near CEB) to its junction with Port Louis – St Jean Road, 
A1 (Near Manjoo Roundabout).  
 
Traffic along Port Louis – St Jean Road (A1) heading towards Beau Bassin and Port Louis will be diverted 
along Kennedy Street and Julius Nyerere Avenue to join Vandermeersch Street.  
 
Traffic approaching from Belle Rose heading towards Beau Bassin will be diverted along Julius Nyerere 
Avenue to join Vandermeersch Street.  
 
The necessary Traffic Signs will be set up to inform and guide road users.  
 
Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the works area and to drive within the 
prevailing speed limit.  
 
The Ministry regrets any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the public.  
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